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Mr. President,
Let me welcome H.E. Deputy Minister Lapo Pistelly and the distinguished delegation of Italy to the UPR Working Group and thank them for the presentation of the National Report.

The Republic of Moldova commends Italy for its firm commitment to promote human rights both at the national and international levels. 

We are very appreciative of Italy’s efforts aimed at the integration and protection of the human rights of all migrants, including through projects to provide healthcare assistance and legal counseling to vulnerable migrants. Given the significant increase in migratory flows to southern Italy, we applaud Italy’s actions to save lives at sea, in particular through the operation Mare Nostrum. 
The Republic of Moldova recognizes the measures undertaken by the Italian authorities to further improve the legal framework for combating trafficking in human beings and to provide long-term assistance to victims of trafficking. The preparation of a National Anti-trafficking Action Plan and the establishment of a State Compensation Fund for Victims of Trafficking are important steps in this regard. 

While noting the challenges remaining to be addressed in this area, we recommend Italy to improve identification of victims of trafficking in human beings by setting up a coherent national mechanism of identification and referral of such cases, including among unaccompanied minors, irregular migrants and asylum seekers.
I thank you, Mr. President.

